From

Additional Chief Secretary to Government Haryana,
Finance and Planning Departments.

To
1.All Administrative Secretaries to Government Haryana
2.All Head of Departments
3.All Divisional Commissioners
4.All Deputy Commissioners
9.The Managing Directors of all Boards and Corporations
8.All Registrar of Universities of Haryana
Subject: -  Creation of Family ID of all State Government Employees including

contractual employees and employees of

Boards/Corporations/Universities — regarding.

| am directed to say that Government is in process of creating/updating the
ParivarPehchanPatra (PPP) of all the families including of Government employees and
contractual employees in the State to improve the delivery of various services and
government interface with citizens. A portal has already been created by NIC for this purpose
(www.meraparivar.haryana.gov.in).

Just as government is expected to be a model employer, government
employees are expected to be model citizens.All the State Government employees including
contractual employees and employees of Boards/Corporations/Universities may, therefore,
submit their family details to their respective DDO’sand set the pace for this program, that
aims at providing various government services to all families apart from expediting
development outcomes. The expeditious coverage of families of government employees will

act as catalyst for further roll out and coverage of all families in the State.

This advisory may, therefore please be brought to the notice of all employees
including contractual employees of your department. They may be suitably advised to submit
the family details to respective DDOs of the department in the prescribed pro-forma at their

earliest convenience. This issues in suppression of earlier advice dated 22 July, 2019 on this

for Additional Chief Secretary to Government Haryana,
Finance and Planning Departments.

Endst. No. 28/7/2019-SB&C Dated: 30 July, 2019



